[DATE]

The Honorable Mark Leno

Senator, 3rd District

State Capitol, Room 5100
Sacramento CA 95814

Re:  SB 1476 (Leno), Parentage – SUPPORT

Dear Senator Leno:

I am writing to express the support of (insert organization name here) for Senate Bill 1476, regarding parentage.

While most children have at most two parents in their lives, some children have more than two people who act as parents in every way.  Courts face a diversity of family circumstances, but state law has not adapted to the reality of those circumstances.  For example, state law has been interpreted to prevent courts from ever recognizing more than two people as a child’s parents.  This inflexibility can have disastrous emotional, psychological, and financial consequences for a child who is separated from a loved one he or she has always known as a parent. Courts need more tools to protect the best interests of children.        

SB 1476 protects children by recognizing the bonds they share with their parents and the legal and emotional security those bonds provide. Recognizing legal parenthood gives a child the right to support from his or her parents, reduces the state’s financial responsibility for the child, and keeps children out of foster care by giving courts more options for placement.  Likewise, if a family is in distress, otherwise legally valid parental relationships should not be artificially severed and the already at-risk child should not be placed in foster care when there is a legally satisfying alternative: another parent available to care for the child.  SB 1476 does not change the definition of parenthood, or allow temporary caretakers to be considered parents.  It merely provides that when the evidence shows that more than two people meet the existing legal definition of a child’s parent, the court may recognize those individuals and their legal obligations if doing so would be required to protect the best interests of the child.  
Thank you for authoring this important legislation.
Sincerely,
